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CITY OF RICHMOND

REPORT TO COUNCIL

TO: Richmond City Council DATE: February 8th, 2000
FROM: Mayor Greg Halsey-Brandt, Chair

General Purposes Committee
FILE: 6460-01

RE: CPR ARBUTUS LINE

The General Purposes Committee, at its closed meeting held on Monday, February 7th, 2000,
considered the attached report, and recommends as follows:

COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION

That Richmond go on record as supporting that the Arbutus Corridor of the CPR rail line
be retained as one of several possible transportation routes to Richmond, and that our
position be forwarded to the City of Vancouver, TransLink, and the Canadian Pacific
Railway.

Mayor Greg Halsey-Brandt, Chair
General Purposes Committee

Attach.

VARIANCE

Please note that the Mayor recommended:

That Richmond go on record supporting that the Arbutus Corridor of the CPR rail line be
retained for transportation purposes, and that our position be forwarded to the City of
Vancouver, TransLink, and the Canadian Pacific Railway.
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ORIGIN

Council is aware that the Canadian Pacific Railway (CPR) has commenced a public consultation
process to look at future uses for the Arbutus rail corridor in Vancouver, now that it is no longer
being used for rail purposes.  While this process is simply one of the owner scoping out different
options with the public, it will no doubt lead to an official regulatory process through the City of
Vancouver and the Ministry of Transport. It would therefore seem prudent to put forward a
position from the City of Richmond regarding the future use of this corridor, as the proposed
non-transportation uses may have significant consequences for our City.

ANALYSIS

Council may recall that from 1989 to 1993, BC Transit carried out an extensive analysis on a
Vancouver/Richmond Rapid Transit Process.  Close to a million dollars was spent by BC Transit
carrying out engineering and cost estimates on various possible alignments.  Routes in
Vancouver such as Granville, Oak, Heather, Ontario and Main Street were all examined and
eliminated.  Recommended routes for the final assessment were Cambie street and the Arbutus
corridor. The final option selected was Skytrain running along Cambie, but the Arbutus line was
a strong contender from the point of view of cost and LRT technology. (See attached copy of the
Arbutus and Cambie options from the 1990 screening of routes.)

In about 1995,  the Provincial government changed its priorities, and announced a
Broadway/Lougheed/New Westminster rapid transit route, with a future line to Coquitlam.  As
part of that announcement, there were rapid transit corridors for future studies shown from
Vancouver to Richmond. These corridors were Arbutus and Cambie streets, as shown on the
attached map.

In January, 2000, TransLink released its draft Strategic Transportation Plan for public
consultation.  The Strategic Plan identifies a development plan of a rail transit link from
Richmond to the Airport to Vancouver.  The planning process for this line will begin in 2001.

Given this history of corridor analysis involving both the Arbutus and Cambie routes, it would
appear very unwise to preclude the Arbutus option by allowing residential or commercial uses
on the rail corridor.  If the Translink Strategic Plan is approved in the next couple of months, the
planning process regarding a link between Richmond town Centre, Vancouver and the Airport
begins in 2001. The short term, market-driven approach by the CPR should be put on hold until
more extensive analysis is done on the corridor that might reflect the broader public interest.

CONCLUSION

The future use of the Arbutus corridor has serious consequences for the City of Richmond.
Alienation of the corridor as a transportation route could severely impact connections between
the airport, downtown Vancouver and Richmond city centre.  All options should be kept open
until the City of Vancouver and TransLink complete both of their respective planning processes.

Greg Halsey-Brandt
Mayor












